
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
30-Jun-2022 
 
Applicant c/o 
Jeff Sunstrum, Access and Privacy Officer 
Corporate Information Management, ATIPP Office 
 
Final Response Access Request 22-222 

 
Decision 

The Yukon Workers’ Compensation Health and Safety Board has searched the program area Executive 
branch and has identified records responsive to Access Request 22-222. The final response on the 
information is as follows: 
 
Access Granted in Part 

The Yukon Workers’ Compensation Health and Safety Board has granted access in part to the information 
relating to the request noted below: 
 

We are requesting the most recently updated departmental ministerial issue briefing binders for the 2022 
Spring Sitting of the Yukon Legislative Assembly, containing the most recent version of ministerial briefing 
notes. Timeframe: April 18, 2022 - April 29, 2022 

 
Severances were made pursuant to the following section(s) of the ATIPP Act:  
 

Redaction code Section Explanation 

1 72(1)(b)(i) Disclosure of the information could reasonably be 
expected to interfere with a law enforcement matter. 

2 70(1),(3)(d); 72(1)(b)(i) Disclosure of the information about a law enforcement 
matter of which the third party is or was a subject is 
considered an unreasonable invasion of the third 
parties privacy. Disclosure of the information could 
reasonably be expected to interfere with a law 
enforcement matter. 

 
There will be no charges to the applicant. 

  



 

Right to complain 

As per section 66 of the ATIPP Act, a complaint regarding this response may be made to the Information 
and Privacy Commissioner of the Yukon within 30 days of receiving this letter: 
 

Office of the Ombudsman, Information and Privacy Commissioner & Public Interest Disclosure 
Commissioner 
3162 Third Avenue, Main Floor 
Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 1G3 
Email: intake@yukonombudsman.ca 
Phone: 867-667-8468 
Toll free in the Yukon: 1-800-661-0408 (ext. 8468) 
Fax: 867-667-8469 

Contact Person in Department 

If the applicant has any questions, please contact Stefan Gottermann, Designated Access Officer for the 
Yukon Workers’ Compensation Health and Safety Board at 867-677-8837 or 
stefan.gottermann@wcb.yk.ca. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kathleen Avery, Director, Legal Services 
Yukon Workers’ Compensation Health and Safety Board 


